
V/Letters 2022-23/ HUR – End of Term Letter 31.03.23 

 
30th March 2023 
 
 
Spring End of Term Letter 
 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
As the spring term draws to a close, I would like to congratulate students on their success and 
engagement throughout this term. Last week we held our rewards assemblies in school to celebrate 
the fantastic dedication and hard work of our outstanding student, with some of those students 
going out on the rewards trips this week to Cineworld.  I would like to take this opportunity to share 
some highlights from the term so far. These can be found in my report to Governor’s, linked on our 
website: 
https://www.blaconhighschool.net/page/?title=Headteacher%27s+Report+for+Governors&pid=43  
 
I also wanted to let you know about some of the FREE activities available to students and families 
throughout the holidays. There are a whole host of Holiday Activities with Food clubs, funded by 
Department for Education, available across west Cheshire this Easter - which are completely free for 
children eligible for free school meals. 
 
You can use their interactive map  to search for various activity clubs on offer 
https://sender.senses.co.uk/stats/1483/102408/redirect?sender_id=5ad864cd98f8d&url=https%3A
%2F%2Fedsential.com%2Fhaf2022%2F . This Easter there are a diverse range of activities on offer, 
from graffiti art workshops to sports activities to cookery sessions and there will be free healthy 
meals provided throughout the programme, ensuring that children and young people stay nourished 
and energized throughout the day.  
 
To find a full list of the Easter holiday activity clubs visit: www.edsential.com/HAF/ 
To support families with students eligible for free school meals, a voucher of £30 per family is 
available during half term and will be emailed to families in the usual way on Monday 3rd April. 
 
I would remind all students in Year 11 to be using the half term to continue their revision and 
preparation for the summer examinations, which are due to begin at the start of May.  We look 
forward to students returning on Tuesday 18th April 2023 and would ask you to ensure that 
students arrive on time for an 8.40 start. Please ensure that students have a knee length skirt and 
school shoes.   
 
Thank you for your ongoing support this term and I wish you a restful spring break. 
 
Regards, 

 
 
 

Rachel Hudson 
Headteacher 
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